Churchill County Mosquito, Vector and Noxious Weed Abatement District
Board of Trustees
Churchill County, Nevada
7400 Reno Highway
Fallon, NV 89406
Meeting January 14, 2021
OPEN MEETING SESSION

1. Call to Order
		Chairwoman, Christy Lattin called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
	Chairwoman, Christy Lattin
	Vice Chairman, Michael Spencer
	Trustee, Marion Jonte, Jr
	
	Legal Counsel, Ben Shawcroft
	District Manager, Nancy Upham
	Assistant Manager, JD MacKay
	Board Secretary, Melania Sagi

Public Present
	Barry Stewart
	Cynthia McGarrah
	Kip Collins
	Zip Upham


2. Pledge of Allegiance:
		All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. Public Comment:
		None

4. Review and Adoption of the Agenda:
	Chairwoman, Christy Lattin made the motion to accept the agenda as is. Chairman, Michael Spencer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

5. Discussion and Approval of Minutes:
	Trustee, Marion Jonte made the motion to approve the minutes from December 10th, 2020. Mr. Spencer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
	Mr. Spencer made the motion to approve the minutes from December 22nd, 2020. Mr. Jonte seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
	Mr. Jonte made the motion to approve the minutes from December 30th, 2020. Mr., Spencer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

6. Certificate of Posting:
	District Manager, Nancy Upham stated that the meeting agenda was posted according to NRS statutes. 

7. Correspondence:
		Ms. Upham stated that the two items from correspondence were the items that had been missing from the last meeting packet. 
	1.	12-03-2020	Ralph Handel — Request to advance to Board Review for technician, Fallon Merbs. This was completed on the 30th of December. 
	2.	12-18-2020	Nancy Upham — Ms. Merbs five-day notice of Board Review.  This is required when an employee is requesting a closed session or to discuss any personal issues. The employee must be served in person 5 days or by mail 21 days before the meeting. 

8. Appointment:
		None

9. Old Business:
	1.	Discussion and possible action ratifying a one-year contract with Dowd Bookkeeping Services, LLC to perform our accounting work. This contract would include a monthly fee of $1050.00. Ms. Upham explained that Ms. Dowd began working at the end of December, so she was able to make a smooth transition from Thomas Lukas to Dowd Bookkeeping Services. Ms. Dowd has agreed to the monthly fee the District just needs to ratify a one-year contract with her. Mr. Jonte made the motion to ratify the contract with Ms. Dowd for a year at $1050.00. Mr. Spencer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. Ms. Lattin authorized Ms. Upham to sign the contract of behalf of the Board.
	2.	Discussion and possible action regarding putting the previously surplused 2001 Dodge Ram 1500 into a public auction or selling it to interested buyers that have inquired about it. Ms. Upham explained that in the past surplused vehicles were placed in an auction and when all the fees had been paid the District was compensated with $400-$500. She requested that the District attempt to post a public notice of the availability of the vehicle and see if that would produce a better return. Mr. Jonte inquired as to what the problems were with the vehicle. Ms. Upham responded that this truck had been in an accident, had high mileage, structural problems and mechanical issues. Ms. Lattin stated that she had no problem going for the larger return but to include paperwork that said the vehicle was being sold "as is." Legal Counsel, Ben Shawcroft added that it needs to be a public post with a clear message that the vehicle will go to the highest bidder by the deadline. He suggested the Board give Ms. Upham full discretion to make the sale that way it would not need to be reviewed by the Board in the future. Mr. Jonte made the motion to authorize Ms. Upham to sell the vehicle in question according to Mr. Shawcroft's suggestions and report back to the Board afterwards. Mr. Spencer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

10. New Business:
	1.	Discussion and possible action regarding the 2021 Aerial Contract with Frey Spray. Tabled to be discussed next month.
	2.	Discussion and possible action regarding the appointment of a new Board member to fill the vacant Board position. Three candidates had submitted their interest for the position however, one applicant was not a resident of Churchill County and could not be considered. The Board offered the remaining candidates the opportunity to introduce themselves, but the final decision would be made during the following meeting as their names had not been publicly announced. 
	Candidate, Barry Stewart began with a brief introduction, personal history, and general experience with the community. He had served in the military until retirement, is involved with the Fallon Trap Club, is on the Board of Directors for Friends of Stillwater and is active in many community programs. 
	Candidate, Cynthia McGarrah stated that she has lived in the area over 40 years. She was the Executive Director and Producer for the Miss Fallon Pageant Organization for over 20 years and is involved with the Churchill Economic Development Authority. Ms. Lattin thanked the candidates for attending and let them know that the Board would be deciding at the January 28th, 2021, meeting. 
	3.	Discussion and possible action regarding the selection of the following Board positions. 
		A.	Chairwoman or Chairman of the Board of Trustees.			
		B.	Vice- Chairwoman or Vice-Chairman of the Board of Trustees.

	Ms. Lattin asked Mr. Spencer if he would be interested in switching positions. Mr. Spencer said he did not mind either way. Ms. Lattin made the motion to keep Christy Lattin as Chairwoman and Michael Spencer remain the Vice-Chairman of the Board of Trustees. Mr. Jonte seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

11. District Manager’s Report and Operations Review:
		Ms. Upham began the report by explaining the review is short due to the technicians being off for two weeks. She continued by stating the Forestry grant opportunity through the Department of Agriculture was not successful. There are still other grants from BLM that could help fund the weed management.
	The staff worked for the first two weeks in December but took sick leave and annual leave for the next two weeks. Ms. Upham donated two days of her annual leave to the employees for the Christmas holiday week.
	Ms. Upham included two articles into the agenda. The first was an article from Dave Brown who is familiar with the public's reaction to chemical use with mosquito management. The second is from the National Journal about the effect of hurricanes and natural disasters on mosquito abatement. 
	
12. Board Member’s Reports:
		Ms. Lattin requested that new Board Member Packets be put together and distributed to the Board of Trustees. Also, that a current copy of the bylaws and Board Packet be sent to Ralph Handel, the Union Representative. Ms. Upham clarified that the Administrative Assistant uploaded the file onto the District website, so it was available to everyone. 

13. Any Request for Future Agenda Items:
		Mr. Jonte mentioned that if future Board meeting would be held at the District building that chairs needed to be purchased. He suggested that Ms. Upham contact Matt Louie as he is willing to work with the District on price. 

14. Expenditures:
	Total expenditures: $43,761.61
	Total Payroll: $41,788.98
	Total Overall: $85,550.59
Mr. Spencer made the motion to approve the expenditures. Mr. Jonte seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.	

15. Public Comment:
		None

16. Adjournment:
		Adjourned at 6:07 PM. 





SIGNATURE:			Chairwoman or Vice Chairman


_________________
DATE:
